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Forty-Ninth Meeting

Scotland Committee

Equality and Human Rights Commission

Held on Wednesday 17th January 2018
At EHRC, 151 West George Street, Glasgow G2 2JJ
Present: 

Dr Lesley Sawers (Chair)

(LS)

Commissioner, Scotland
Lorraine Barrie



(LB)

Member

David Crichton



(DC)

Member
Clare MacGillivray


(CM)

Member

Emma Ritch



(ER)

Member
Rami Okasha



(RO) 

Member

Marsali Craig



(MC)

Member

Calum Irving



(CI)

Member
In attendance:
John Wilkes



(JW)
Head of Scotland

Lynn Welsh 



(LW)
Head of Legal

Gillian Lawrence



(GL)
Committee Secretary

Callum MacInnes


(CM)
Principal, Governance

Jacqui Thomson (Item 7 only
)
(JT) 
Principal, Business Planning

John Douglas (Item 7 Only)

(JD)
Senior Associate, Business Planning

Sarah Munro (Item 8 only)

(SM) 
Senior Associate, Research and Information
Sarah Thoms (Item 9 only)

(ST) 
Senior Associate, Communication and Public Affairs

1. Welcome and Apologies

Apologies were received from Nicole Busby (Member), Naomi McAuliffe (Member) and Chris Oswald, Head of Policy and Communication.
2. Introduction to new Scotland Committee Members

The Chair opened by welcoming everyone and in particular congratulated the new Members (RO, MC and CI) on their appointment and welcomed them to their first meeting.  Committee members introduced themselves.
3. Declaration of Interest

ER declared her membership of the Women’s Coalition.
RO declared his interest as Executive Director of Strategy and Improvement at the Care Inspectorate.
4. Draft Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held on 1st November 2017 were approved as a correct record.

5. Matters Arising and Action Points

There were no Matters Arising and all actions from the 1st November were completed.  JW reported we had received a bid for a piece of work on Gender and PSED Effectiveness and will email Committee on the outcome.  Action: JW
6. Performance, Resource and Risk Report

JW presented the paper. DC asked if we were on track for spending our budget and GL confirmed this was the case.  DC noted that it would be helpful in future financial years if the budget was not subject to many changes through the year.LS outlined the Scotland Committee budget setting process and reasons for variations in current financial year.
The Committee discussed the Consultation Tracker. LS invited Committee members to feed back to JW/GL on the level of information provided. It was agreed that only active Consultation Responses will be included in future tracker reports.
Sexual Harassment – Following the evidence gathering phase across GB there are plans to hold a roundtable event in London at the end of February to share any learning and lessons.  Letters have been sent out to stakeholders as part of an evidence gathering exercise, and separately we are gathering evidence of individuals’ experiences.  

DC made the point that it is important we understand not just what procedures organisations have in place but what is actually put into practice. Committee members noted it would have been helpful if they could have been alerted to this initiative prior to it going public.  A copy of the letter from the Commission to stakeholders will be sent to SC members.  

Action: JW
Pay Gap Reporting. RO asked for an update on our pay gay reporting work and the qualitative analysis that will be done. It was confirmed that The Commission will use a legal enforcement strategy with the aim of achieving 100% publication rate.  We will also look at how to expand this reporting into our Public Sector Pay Gap but this depends on resource available. ER noted that Close the Gap had produced a variety of helpful tools to assist organisations with their pay gap reporting.
Social Security (Scotland) Bill Amendment – Incorporation of the Right to Social Security
We have worked with SHRC on influencing the Scottish Government. We attended a meeting with Scottish Government Social Security Minister Jeanne Freeman to discuss an amendment that had been developed by the SHRC.  .
Scottish Government Gender Recognition Consultation – The Commission will work on developing a policy position.

JW provided an update on the joint meeting that had taken place with the Children’s Commissioner and the EHRC with the Scottish Government Cabinet Secretary on Education to put forward our joint views on the bullying strategy and mandatory reporting by schools. 
7. Business Planning 2018-19

JW gave some background on the planning process, particularly for new members.  JT gave background on the plan/workshops and functional areas work to date.  We were now at a point of inputting more details on resource profiling against activities and first draft would be ready by end of January.  We will engage with SHRC to seek their agreement on the proposed human rights work in Scotland.
Committee commented on the draft plan:  

· Mental health: a conceptual challenge, often limited to a view of equity of access, but broader issues, such as discrimination in primary healthcare provision.

· Participation:  Nature of democratic participation changing, representative to participative /deliberative.  How do we open up the participative side of Participation?  Reference needs to be made to the Scotland Community Empowerment Act.

· Education:  the link between early years education/pre-school being a factor that determines attainment; public policy focus to address under-provision.

· Work:  noted sexual harassment work and how that is to be integrated to achieve Work domain aim.

· Health:  focus on NHS in Health domain, perhaps need to be broadened out to include other providers, particularly in Scotland, such as LAs and social work departments

· Health:  drawing out an explicit link between health and social care; if a number of Domains are looking at social care as an issue, will the Commission be able to address the issue well?  The Secretary of State for Health in England has a broadened remit to include social care and the context is different in Scotland.  Are we behind the curve by not having social care as more of a focus?

· Living Standards – Social Security:  No mention of citizens’ income, currently being trialled in Scotland.  Research tabled on sanctions / conditionality, a lot of rich data out there; get the right people around the table early in the business year to inform that research piece.

· Living standards – Housing:  Grasping the opportunity to embed a rights-based approach to housing, such as through allocation policies, noting that this will need to be agreed with the SHRC.  The Housing Regulator is currently reviewing the Housing Charter, an opportunity for input.

· Living standards – Housing:  wheelchair access is just one aspect of accessibility, bear in mind the accessibility needs of other groups e.g. visually impaired or blind.

· EU nationals:  a group that may be vulnerable and require rights advice services as a result of Brexit.

The Committee noted their approval for the progress of the Business Plan to date.
8. IBF/ISF Consultation with Stakeholders
SM gave background to the paper. The Stakeholder list has been revised and SM will circulate updated version to Members for their input.  Briefing will be provided for Members chairing each event and event details will be circulated.  
Action: Members/SM.  
Members were also asked to input on the day with their expertise and knowledge.


LS thanked SM for the paper.

9. Stakeholder Strategy and Survey
ST presented the paper. An Executive Summary of the Stakeholder Survey will be sent to Members. Committee asked for stakeholder details targeted for our on-line questionnaire.   
Action: ST

DC commented that stakeholders are looking to the Commission to be more visible.  It was noted that work was underway within the organisation to provide case studies and examples which would be supported by a strategic narrative for external use. 
ST also provided an update on the new Commission Stakeholder management system.
RO asked how we were developing our relationships with business and SME’s in Scotland. 

Committee agreed to the next steps in the paper.  An interim update on the survey’s initial responses may be available for the Committee’s informal meeting on 28th February with the full report available for the Committee’s May meeting.  Action: ST
LS confirmed that the Committee will meet with stakeholders in Dumfries (June) and Aberdeen (September).

10. Scotland Commissioner’s and Committee Members’ Update

LS and JW met with Standard Life yesterday to discuss business engagement.  Standard Life potentially agreed to co-host a business event with using their new network of the top 150 HR Directors in Scotland.  JW to develop outline.  Action: JW
LW noted that the Commission Audit Committee had reviewed a recent internal audit of the Scotland and Wales operations of the Commission. The audit outcomes had been broadly positive. 

CM noted she had attended a Parliament event marking World Aids Day in December and had represented the EHRC at the Scottish National Action Plan conference that the Committee had provided some funding for. 

LB raised the issue of EU Nationals being uplifted as rough sleepers by the Home Office Border Force.  It was noted that the Commission was keeping a watching brief on this issue but more substantive evidence was needed before action could be taken.
A wide range of issues will be discussed with the Commission’s new sponsor Department.

11. Legal Activity Report

Committee thanked LW for the Legal update and asked for a Brexit update.  Brexit work being undertaken:

· EU Withdrawal Bill

· Influencing work with Government

· Charter on Fundamental Rights

· Proposed Continuity Bill being brought in by Scottish Government

· Roundtables with Scottish Universities Legal Network on Europe

· Scottish Youth Parliament event on Brexit

12. Advice for Advisors Helpline 

RO asked about the Helpline and LW said an on-line helpline for advisors will be available soon.  The Equality Advisory Support Service (EASS) continued to support individuals.
13. Comms Update

The Update was noted and Members thanked the team for the statistical information provided.
14. PSED Effectiveness Update

The paper was noted.  The final report and recommendations should be published in March 2018. ER asked for an update on the Scottish Government plans for the review of the PSED. JW noted the outcomes of his recent discussions with the Scottish Government. 
15. Equality and Investment Project Update

DC commented that learning from this project would be of value to other public sector organisations.  CO will follow up with the contractor as to how we use our learning from this project. It was noted that the 2018/19 GB Business Plan may take forward learning from Scotland with City Deals in England and Wales
16. Disability Advisory Committee (DAC) Minutes

The DAC terms of reference (TOR) have been drafted and the Scotland Committee terms of reference will be updated to reflect these.  Action: LW
17. Any Other Business

(i) Deputy Chair – LS noted that it would be helpful to have a member of the Committee take on a Deputy role. Members to contact LS if they have an interest in this role. Action: All 

(ii) Tailored Review – CM gave an outline of what this Review means.  Every government-sponsored public body is reviewed at least once in each Parliament to ensure it is fit for purpose and provides good value for money. 

(iii) Committee visits to Dumfries and Aberdeen – Members were asked to submit their ideas to LS and GL.  Action: All
(iv) Learning and Development – Members should discuss their learning and development needs with the Chair. This could include attending a Board meeting and a Wales Committee meeting.  Action: All
(v) On behalf of Members, DC congratulated the Chair on her recent OBE award. LS closed the meeting at 12.45. 
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